PROPOSED ROAD CONSTRUCTION IN THE ‘HUNTER EMPLOYMENT ZONE’ - LOWER HUNTER VALLEY, NSW

Pursuant to subsection 93 (1) of the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act 1999, Hunter Employment Zone Pty. Ltd. is required to publish information relating to the above mentioned proposal.

The proposal is for transport infrastructure that will be required for future industrial use of land within the Hunter Employment Zone (HEZ) near Kurri Kurri, Lower Hunter Valley, New South Wales. The proposal will involve approximately 5.75 km of carriageway, along with associated earthworks, utility services and stormwater infrastructure. The cleared alignment will be 30 m wide, creating an area of direct disturbance of 17.25 ha. It is anticipated that vegetation clearing will take approximately one week, and the road would be complete and ready for use within six months.

The matters of relevance to the EPBC Act 1999 are listed ‘threatened species and communities’ and listed ‘migratory species’.

Relevant information will be available for viewing at the offices of:

Cessnock City Council

62-78 Vincent Street

Cessnock NSW 2325

National Parks & Wildlife Service

43 Bridge Street

Hurtsville NSW 2220

National Parks & Wildlife Service

2156 Putty Road

Bulga NSW 2330

Environment Australia

Corner of King Edward Terrace & Parks Place

Canberra ACT 2601

Interested parties are invited to lodge comments on the proposal by Wednesday 20th November 2002. Comments may only relate to matters under the jurisdiction of the EPBC Act 1999 and should be directed to:

Harper Somers O’Sullivan Pty. Ltd.

PO Box 428

Hamilton NSW 2303

ecology@hso.com.au
and should refer to this notice.

Further information relating to the EPBC Act 1999 can be found at

http://www.environment.gov.au/epbc
